
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

MONDAY, MARCH 19, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:00 p.m. Chairman Kim Ritschel called the meeting to order and called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Kim Ritschel, Vice Chairman Lisa Milczarek

Absent: 

None

Also Present:

Trustee Liaison, Jackie Andrew 
2.
Approval of Minutes from the January 16, 2018 Parks and Recreation Commission meeting

The Minutes of the January 16, 2018 Parks and Recreation Commission (“PRC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Vice Chair Milczarek moved to approve the Minutes of the January 16, 2018 PRC meeting; seconded by Chairman Kim Ritschel.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Ritschel declared the Minutes of the January 16, 2018 PRC meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment. 
4.         Playground equipment discussion 
The PRC discussed their plan to request the use of a portion of the park impact fees to upgrade the playground equipment at Eton Park. Members discussed potentially including the addition of adult playground equipment. It was noted that the PRC would seek bids for new equipment. 
5.
Summer concert banner
Members agreed to purchase a banner to advertise for the summer concerts. It was a general consensus of the PRC to pay for half of the costs for the musicians performing at the summer concerts. There was brief discussion regarding possibly having a trolley at the summer concerts and annual fests.
6.
Old Business/New Business

Chairman Ritschel mentioned that the E&H will be holding a spring event at North Barrington School on Saturday, April 21st. She stated the Village Forester, Susan Allman, will be planting a tree at Eton Park in honor of Arbor Day, and announcing the tree of the year on April 21st at 10:30 a.m. She noted that the Boy Scouts and PRC would also attend for a cleanup of Eton Park. 
There was discussion regarding improving Leonard Park. After discussion the PRC agreed to allocate funds to improve the park. 

Motion:  Vice Chair Milczarek moved to approve $1,700.00 to be used for Leonard Park path restoration; seconded by Chairman Kim Ritschel.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

Chairman Ritschel declared the motion approved. 

The PRC discussed clearing Buckthorn from Leonard Park after ComEd is finished with tree removal in the area. Chairman Ritschel noted that ENCAP recently submitted a proposal for $9,000.00 to clear invasive brush from Leonard Park.
Members discussed improving Kazo Park. Chairman Ritschel indicated that a survey may be needed. It was noted that the PRC would seek bids for landscaping to improve Kazo Park.  
Chairman Ritschel mentioned that Gery Herrmann, Chairman of the Plan Commission, spoke to her regarding the Village owned undeveloped road rights-of-way adjacent to park land. She stated that he requested that the PRC discuss their thoughts regarding the undeveloped Village owned roads. It was a general consensus of the PRC that the PRC maintain the undeveloped road from Shady Lane to East Oxford Road. It was noted that the PRC had no interest in any of the other undeveloped Village owned roads. 
7.
Adjournment

Motion:  Vice Chair Milczarek moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Chairman Kim Ritschel.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:00 p.m. Chairman Kim Ritschel declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PRC meeting held April 16, 2018.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres
Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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